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MINUTES/PROCEEDINGS
METRO SAN GABRIEL VALLEY GOVERNANCE COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

The Grapevine Room - Adult Recreation Center

324 South Mission Drive, San Gabriel, CA 91776

Tuesday, July 1, 2003 – 5:00 p.m.
Called to order at 5:08 p.m.: 

Council Members present: 

Bart Doyle (Chair)

Sid Tyler (Vice Chair)

Harry Baldwin

Emile Bayle

Henry Lopez

Sharon Martinez

Dave Spence

Rosie Vasquez

Bruce Heard

1. ADMINISTERED Oath of Office to new Council Members Henry Lopez and Bruce Heard who will serve 2 and 3-year terms respectively.



2. APPROVED Minutes of June 3, 2003 Council Meeting.



3. Public Comment – None



4. Safety Contact – Safety Specialist Ed Boghossian asked supervisors to elevate their awareness of heat-related events.  A symptom of over-exertion might be cramps, at which time the individual should drink water and avoid work activity.  Heat stroke symptoms are cold skin, headache, dizziness, weakness, exhaustion and nausea.  The sufferer should get into the shade, refrain from work activity and drink water.  Severe symptoms such as vomiting, decreased alertness, loss of consciousness, shallow breathing or rapid or weak pulse can indicate a life-threatening situation and 911 should be called immediately.


5. RECEIVED report of the General Manager 

Jack Gabig reported that OSHA recordable incidents are trending in a positive direction, well below last year due to renewed focus on safety and the Workers’ Compensation Program.  Challenges remain because of the backlog of cases.
Number of bus accidents is inflated compared to last year; but shows improvement over last month.  Currently 3.5 accidents per 100,000 miles.  Working toward a 10% reduction next year.

Passenger boardings remain flat.

Workers’ Compensation claims up in May.  Council Member Tyler asked the difference between OSHA recordable incidents and new Workers’ Compensation claims.  Staff explained that any injury requiring something other than first aid treatment is a recordable incident.  A claim is when that injury results in a claim against the Workers’ Compensation Program.  There are often injuries that do not result in a claim being filed.

Miles between mechanical failures are just below target of 8,000 at 7.994 for the month of May. 

Bus cleanliness rating will be included every quarter because that is when it is actually measured.

Complaints per 100,000 boardings were up in May from 3 to 3.7.  Improvements need to be made at the Divisions as well as in field supervision.  There is not currently enough follow-up with the operators.

On-time performance is currently in the low 70% range.  A goal has been set of 80% for next year.  Expecting the new field supervision to make a positive difference.  Ten percent are running ahead of schedule, which should be relatively easy to correct.  Will also be looking to shorten some of the lines.

Chris Gallanes presented the financial report.  Chris reported that the category of Other Sector Support shows a $1.2 million overrun through may.  Total cost per revenue service hour budgeted at $87.24 is actually $85.70.  Transportation and maintenance functions are $900,000 under budget, which is offset by the overrun in Sector Support.  Adjustments have been made.  March overrun of $2 million is now down to $800,000 due to mitigations which have been put into place.  Some part-time runs had to be filled with full-time operators because of an inability to fill all the part-time positions.  That problem has been turned around.  Ratios between full and part-time were almost where they should be in May.

Director Vasquez asked what happens at the end of the fiscal year.  Mr. Gabig explained that they are trying to get to a revenue-based budget at the sector level so that if a surplus is generated, it would remain with the sector and be available for use in future years.
Jack Gabig announced that today is Chris Gallanes’ last day.  He will be leaving tomorrow to become the Chief Financial Officer for Riverside Transit.

Mr. Gabig also reported that Deputy CEO John Catoe has implemented a restructuring of his leadership staff intended to refocus the service sectors on the operations at their divisions.  Regional responsibility of the sectors is now being managed and supervised at the headquarters.  The RRC will no longer be tied to the San Gabriel Valley Sector operations but will be reporting to Alex Clifford as well as Bus Operations Control and OCI Training Center.

Council Member Tyler asked if those units would bill the sectors for services provided.  Jack Gabig responded that the current financial system will not do that, but MMS should provide that capability.  The intent all along has been to retain those cost centers as central cost centers.  It is not a negative indicator for the sectors.  What is key is that we move toward a chargeback system.


Suggested future agenda items:

Rapid Bus
El Monte Facility master plan
Consent Decree

Council Members chose Consent Decree and security issues for the August 5 meeting.

Council Member Heard asked that the bus fleet age, make, model and replacement schedule, diesel vs. CNG also be considered for a future agenda.




6. RECEIVED an oral report on Community Relations by Liz Armijo

A list of Community Outreach activities was passed out to Council Members highlighting the upcoming Bus Roadeo July 9-12 and the Metro Gold Line Openings July 26 and 27, 2003.  Seven stations along the Gold Line route will have opening day events.



7. RECEIVED report by Jon Hillmer-Service Development Manager, on:


· On-Time Performance – Bus operators are allowed to be up to 30 seconds early; 31 seconds and they are written up for running hot.  On time means no more than 30 seconds ahead and/or 5 minutes behind schedule.  66 percent of service was on time, 17% was ahead of schedule, the remainder was late.








· Crowding – There were 52 recorded instances of overcrowding on Line 251/52.  The allowance is 20% standees on average for 20 minutes.

Other lines with overcrowding are 78/79 – Las Tunas/Huntington Drive
260 – Atlantic/Fair Oaks
175 – Hollywood Hills (lots of school children)
250/251 – Soto Street

Service was added to these lines as part of the June service changes.

8. RECEIVED report on Metro San Gabriel Valley Passenger Complaints by Jon Hillmer, Service Development Manager 

1,227 comments received from January 1 through mid June.  20% were regarding pass-ups; operator discourtesy = 12.5% and commendations = 6.1%; no-shows = 12.4%.  In response to Council Member Tyler, Mr. Hillmer noted that the first priority is safety.  The best way to improve customer satisfaction is to add service and assure operators work in accordance with the rules and schedules.  Currently trying to add more limited stop service to increase bus travel speed.

Interlining = using a bus from one line on another.  Speed increased from 12 MPH to 12.3 MPH as a result.  Will report back in three months with the new numbers based on June shake-up.  A spike in customer complaints is expected based on the changes.  Council Member Vasquez requested that the next report be compared to this one.



9. RECEIVED a briefing on possible Hearing to Consider Service Changes on Contracted Lines by Jon Hillmer, Service Development Manager 

First Transit has identified some service reductions and changes to other lines operated under contract.  Substituting Glendale Bee Line service for a portion of Line 177.  Added to the public hearing Line 254, proposing to cancel USC Medical Center weekend service.  Line 256 – reduce midday service to North Pasadena.  Line 287 – cancel Sunday service and Line 250/253 & 471 – cancel and add Soto Street Rapid Bus.




10. RECEIVED an oral overview of the Universal Fare System by Jane Matsumoto, Transportation Planning Manager

Jane Matsumoto explained that UFS is a validating system which can determine the denomination of a bill.
Mark Kronke from Cubic provided a demonstration of the UFS farebox.



11. Chair’s Remarks – None

Council Member Spence distributed copies of a new program regarding Workers’ Compensation costs from California Joint Powers Insurance Corp.



12. Consideration of Items not on the Posted Agenda - None

ADJOURNED at 7:13 p.m.







______________________________________








Michele Jackson, Secretary

